                                              CYNGOR CYMUNED MATHRI
                     MATHRY COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING
                                MONDAY  20th September, 2021.
HELD IN MATHRY COMMUNITY HALL

        Present:              Cllrs:  Tim Mason, Alan Price, Jill Morgan, Graham Johns, James Richards,
        In attendance:    Jennifer Huggett, Steve Brady, Clerk
        Apologies:          Cllr. Bryn Morris, C Cllr. Neil Prior
1. Representation by Members of the Public. 
Jennifer Huggett had written to the Community Council with her concerns about the speed of traffic coming along the B4331 in Castlemorris.   C Cllr. Neil Prior had sent Ms. Huggett the results of the traffic survey that he had arranged.   Councillors discussed their concerns about the width of the road by the old Gwesty pub. 


2. Minutes 
The Minutes of the last meeting held on the 19th July, 2021, were read and approved.   Proposed by Cllr. Alan Price, seconded by Cllr. Graham Johns.
3. Matters Arising 
· Enhancing Pembrokeshire Bid no. 3.  The Abercastle slipway was not included at the Abercastle Boat Owners request as they wished to submit the application themselves.
· University of Wales – copy of letter sent re grass cutting of village greens – see item 5(e).  Clerk has sent another email – no response.    
· Review of one way system in Mathy – C Cllr. Neil Prior.  Deferred to next meeting – Cllr. Prior is setting up another meeting with Pembs County Council Highways department.
· PCC Welsh Language Survey – Cllr. Jill Morgan had responded to the consultation.

· The problems with parking on Abercastle beach have been resolved, Cllr. Alan Price wrote to PCNPA and bollards have been introduced.

· New noticeboard – service of dedication held for ex Councillor Wyn Jenkins.  Around 40 people attended.

The following items are deferred to future meetings when possible:

· PCNPA Tree Policy – the Clerk was asked to invite Richard Staden to attend the November meeting to discuss the cutting of local trees down and there being no protection for them.  
4. FINANCE 
          Payments requested:   
Clerk’s remuneration






Petrol for mower - £16.11 and £15.98.  £32.00





One Voice Wales - £30.00 (Training for Chair).

                 Account information:


Balance of current a/c:  £4,136.85



Balance of deposit a/c:  £1,008.20

     The Clerk was asked to transfer £500 from the current into the deposit account.

Proposed by Cllr. Jill Morgan, seconded by Cllr. James Richards


5. PLANNING
i) Email from Ian Chambers re concerns about planning development at Penmynydd.

Cllr. James Richards declared a personal interest.  A new campsite appears to have been set up next to the Caravan and Motorhome Club site and near to Ian Chambers’ property. The Clerk was asked to write to the Planning Officer Emma Gladstone with concerns that this was not included in the original planning permission.






ii) Copy of Camping Certificate for Penmynydd received.


6A  CORRESPONDENCE   
       a)  Age Cymru Dyfed – information on services for the Over 50’s received.

       b)  Community Health Council – asking for volunteers received.
       c)   Electoral Arrangements for Pembrokeshire:  letter and report received.

       d)   Jennifer Huggett – two emails re speeding on the B4331 at Castlemorris received.
       e)   Mathry Community Council – copy of Council’s letter to the University of Wales re grass cutting   

              on village greens.

       f)    Green Network – invitation to join a new environmental group received.

       g)   Invitation to the Welsh Governments virtual Income Tax conference – 3rd November received.
       h)   Western Power Distribution – Temporary Unmetered Connection info for Xmas Lighting.  Given    

             to Cllr. Alan Price to pass to Brian Price the electrician.
i) Pembrokeshire 50+ Forum – looking for new members.  Given to Cllr. Alan Price for the 
     noticeboard.

 6B      NEWSLETTERS
       i)     C Cllr. N Prior – Community Newsletter – July 2021 received.
       ii)    Community Health Council Newsletter received.
       iii)   Electoral Reform Newsletter received.

       iv)   Focus on Play Newsletter received.

       v)    Older People’s Newsletter – September 2021 received.  

       vi)   Pembs Coastal Forum Newsletter – July 2021 received.  

 6C     CONSULTATIONS
            Councillors are asked to respond individually unless there is a request for a collective response.
       i)   Draft Local Election Consultation.  Councillors will respond individually.
       ii)   Pembs County Council – Active Travel consultation.   Consultation document link:  

                    Pembrokeshire Phase 2 | Commonplace
      iii)  WG Health & Social Care consultation – end date 17th September.

      iv)  WG 20 mph speed limit consultation – end date 30th September.

       v)  Hywel Dda Consultation – end date 1st October.   Link below.

                   Changing for the Future (engagementhq.com)     

 7.    COMMUNITY HALL
Groups are now starting to use the Hall again.  The Enhancing Pembrokeshire Grant included a new porch/conservatory for the Community Hall.

8.     FRENCH TWINNING
9.     PEMBS COUNTY COUNCIL REPORT

10.   Maes Ernin Lampost
        A lampost is not working in Maes Ernin – Cllr. Price will report.
11.   Blocked Footpaths
        There has been a complaint about a blocked footpath near Gilfach.  Cllr. Alan Price will walk the paths `       and see where the blockage is. 
12.  Virtual Access to Council Meetings
 Guidelines from the Welsh Government have highlighted the need for additional virtual presence at   

 physical meetings.   Also required is electronic publishing of the following information within 7 days 

 of any meeting:  the names of the Councillors attending, any declarations of interes and decisions 
 taken by the Community Council.   This is in addition to the production of meeting minutes which 

 are approved in arrears at the following meeting.





13.   Defibrillator

        Roger Stevens kindly checks the two defibrillators in Mathry and Abercastle.  There was a 

        suggestion that there should be an additional defibrillator in Castlemorris, Cllr. James Richards 
        offered to look at prices for the next meeting.  

Signed ……………………………….
Date  …………………………………
